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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 1652-A
COMMITTEE: Consumer Affairs

	TITLE: Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to security camera and security guards at certain eating or drinking establishments and repealing subchapter 20 of title 20 of such code, relating to licensing public dance halls, cabarets, and catering establishments.

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Espinal, Reynoso, Levin, Rosenthal, Koslowitz, Johnson, Torres, Williams, Perkins, Dromm, Maisel, Mendez, Grodenchik, Menchaca, Treyger, Cornegy, Cumbo, Gentile, Richards, Van Bramer, Levine, Rodriguez and Ulrich



[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1652-A would repeal the requirements in the Administrative Code relating to the licensing of public dance halls, cabarets, and catering establishments, but would preserve the existing security requirements. Specifically, establishments previously required to obtain a cabaret license would continue to be required: 1) to install and maintain security cameras, and 2) if they employ security guards, to ensure such security guards are licensed pursuant to state law and to maintain a roster of such security guards. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after it becomes law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues
	($40,000)
	($85,000)
	($85,000)

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($40,000)
	($85,000)
	($85,000)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that the repeal of licensing for public dance halls, cabarets, and catering establishments would result in a revenue loss of $85,000 annually from licensing fees and related fines.  As this legislation would take effect approximately six months into the City’s fiscal year, it anticipated that there will be a loss of $40,000 in foregone revenue.  
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: There would be no impact on expenditures. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Andrew Wilber, Financial Analyst, Finance Division
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: John Russell, Unit Head, Finance Division
			        Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, Finance Division	
			                                            
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the Council on June 21, 2017 as Intro. No. 1652 and was referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs (Committee). The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1652-A was considered by the Committee at a hearing on September 14, 2017 and the bill was laid over.  Proposed Intro. No. 1652-A will again be considered by the Committee on October 30, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1652-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on October 31, 2017.
DATE PREPARED: October 26, 2017
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